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	Distance Education Coordination Council
Trelisa Glazatov,  Catherine Hendrickson, Rhiannon Lares, Kay Weiss
	3/23/2015
Minutes
1:30-2:30 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approved by Kay Weiss with corrections to the spelling of Rhiannon’s and Rania’s names, seconded by Rhiannon Lares
	

	Crafton Hills reports









	Catherine reported that the ETC is working on developing standards related to distance education and to address accreditation concerns.  The college is considering a faculty DE coordinator position filled with a 0.5 or 0.6 reassigned time.

Catherine presented on the tablet initiative at the SUN conference.  It was well received.  The tablet initiative is going well this semester and the college seemed to have addressed the concerns of the initiaitive by making it a BYOD process.
	

	Valley College Reports








	Kay reported the next Online committee meeting is April 3rd at 1pm.  The online committee is also reviewing a proposal to have a faculty DE coordinator at 0.5 reassign time.  Committee will also be reviewing accreditation report as it relates to DE.

The college will be running reports to look at the institutional standards they’ve set regarding DE.
	

	Distance Education Reports 






	Trelisa reported that the TEST site for Blackboard has been updated to the October 2014 service pack. The TEST site was also updated to Blackboard core, adding Bb Content Mangaement, Bb Collaborate, and Bb Learn mobile app. The DE department is beginning testing of the new features and will be working with the colleges’ PD departments to make sure training is provided in the Fall.  

	

	Discussion Items 


Blackboard summer upgrade








OEI Update 











Online Teaching Conference
	


The summer upgrade is planned to begin July 3rd, 2015 at 12:30AM. The system will be down for 18 hours.   There was discussion on how to plan for summer courses that will affected.  Affected summer courses will be archived by the DE department prior to the planned downtime so we have a local copy of the courses.   Numerous communications will be sent out befor the upgrade to allow faculty to plan for the downtime as well.  Kay also brought up considering changing the upgrade schedule to over the Winter break instead of the summer.  This will be an agenda item for an upcoming DECC meeting.

There was discussion regarding the latest OEI updates, including the State’s decision on using CANVAS as the LMS and the consortium pricing for online tutoring services.  Trelisa expressed concerns that different systems are being piecemealed to colleges instead of offering a comprehensive solution.  In addition, explicit consortium pricing has not been shared by the state yet.  The committee will continue to keep the OEI on the agenda to keep all members abreast on what’s happening at the State Level.

Kay asked if anyone was going to the DE Coordinator meeting that happens before the Online Teaching Conference in San Diego.   Trelisa and Rhiannon will see if they are able to attend and if there will be a webcast of the meeting for committee member who want to join virtually.


	

	Next Meeting
	April 27, 2015

	




